Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commissions’ regular meeting held Wednesday November 10, 2010
The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough clerk on January 1, 2010 and had been properly publicized

Present:
Jane Wilson (Chairperson), David Dolch, Vince Scordo, Richard Stenken, Pete Shanno, Christine Healy-Sammis, Anne Bonadies

Absent:  Gloria Arlak, Vanesa Marks

Council Liaison:
 Not Present

The meeting was called to order at 7:36 PM

Minutes: 

The minutes of the October 13, 2010 meeting were read.  By motion of V Scordo, seconded by C Healy-Sammis the minutes were approved as amended.

Public Portion: 

A Bonadies of 156 Sylvan Ave has a Crab Apple planted in front of her house. This was supposed to be a non-fruit bearing tree. This tree now drops an inordinate amount of fruit and is also leaking large amount of sap onto cars that park in front of it. As this is a healthy tree, it was consensus of the STC that there should still be a tree at this location. The resident agreed to replace the tree with a (non-fruit bearing) tree of a similar size and type if the Boro would remove the existing tree. This was an acceptable solution to the STC.
Council Liaison’s Report:

The Council Liaison was not present..
Chairperson’s Report:
Grand Avenue Property Development

A letter was received from the buyers of the Son’s of Israel property on Grand Avenue. The buyer communicated their plans for site improvements.  These improvements included removing a larger white pine and two mature flowering cherry trees. They also wish to plant a row of junipers to match an existing row of junipers to serve as a screen. The STC responded with a letter requesting a like-for-like replacement, elsewhere on the property, of the three trees being removed.  The STC also recommends that junipers NOT be planted in this area, as there is a large population of deer in this area that will graze on the junipers, thus killing them. It was suggested that they plant a more deer resistant species of evergreen, such as holly.

2011 Budget
We have approximately $1,000 in our operating budget to carry over to next year. A letter has been written to the Mayor, outlining the number of trees removed and the number planted over the last three year, and requesting a planting budget for next three years. 

Commissioners Report’s

D Dolch

206 Lakeview – Work was already completed- contacted resident – no further action needed

123 Eastview – Investigated three trees – one needs removal – submitted work request and contacted resident

135 Hillcrest – Resident reports dying tree.  Tree appears OK at this point but is hard to tell as most leaves had fallen. Advised resident to request another evaluation in the spring if the tree still appears to be dying.

C Healy-Sammis

103 Paulin Blvd. – Two maples need to be trimmed

416 Washington Terr – Pin oak need to be removed

164 Paulin Blvd – Maple needs pruning

385 Summit Ave – Norway Maple on corner is very old and has a limb that sticks out into traffic. Submitted for corrective pruning.

J Wilson

188 Broad St – Linden tree needs trimming

323 Oakdene – Received a letter from Tony, resident wanted tree removed. Investigated. Tree is OK for now.

2010 Planting Report / 2011 Plans

Eight trees were planted this year. 

Lakeview
2

Eastview
1

Hillcrest

3

Golf Course Dr
1

Ames Ave
1

Next year, we will be using the BSF grant of $7,000 for our planting budget. Bids will go out for a spring planting.  The budget should provide for about 20 trees.
Old Business

The Arbor Day poster contest that had been run through the schools has been discontinued at a National level. C Healy-Sammis will look into it being continued at a State level and if not, perhaps at a Leonia level, possibly involving the ACS science program. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 PM

Respectfully Submitted

David Dolch, Secretary

